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Council Bylaws 
There are still councils that have not completed council bylaws that are in 
compliance with the new ordinance. Contact Municipal Ombudsman Darryl Hess 
if you have any questions.  
 
Those shown as not being completed are: Chugiak, Sand Lake, Basher, 
Downtown, Eagle River, Glen Alps, Hillside East, Midtown, North Star, Portage 
Valley, and Scenic Foothills. 
 
 
Expiring Grants 
Three grants are expiring at the end of this State of Alaska fiscal year (June 30, 
2016). All monies in these grants must be used for the stated purpose of the 
grant by June 30, 2016 or the money will be returned to the State. Another option 
is to have the Legislature re-appropriate the funds to another purpose (this would 
have to happen during the 2016 Legislative session.) The three grantees are the 
Anchorage Coalition of Community Patrols, the Mountain View Crime Watch, and 
the Northeast Community Patrol. 
 
 
Mark’s Upcoming Planned Personal Leave 
The office is closed on Thursday November 26th and Friday November 27th 
(Thanksgiving). Mark has unpaid leave from Tuesday December 15th through 
Tuesday January 5th. Betty will be covering the emails in his absence. 
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